
ENZIAN SKI CLUB MEETING MINUTES 
THURSDAY, MARCH 13, 2025 

 
 
President Klaus Reh opened the meeting at 12:45 PM. Fifteen members were present. 
 
Klaus held a moment of silence to honor our departed members. He informed the membership that Ute 
Gruenfelder is doing much better after her appendix burst. It was very serious but she’s doing better 
now after spending some time in a rehabilitation facility. The club wishes Ute a speedy recovery. 
 
Recording Secretary Laura Poteara read the minutes from the January meeting. They were accepted 
as read by all attendees. 
 
Treasurer Inge Biehl gave the financial report, which was accepted as read. 
 
Financial Secretary Karlheinz Wagner is still in Germany. He left a message for Inge that 75 members 
have paid their dues, with 6 outstanding. Inge collected from three of them at the meeting.  
 
Vice President Mark Sternefeld presented some options for trips next year. One possibility would be in 
February 2026 at Snowmass Village in Aspen, Colorado. It would include 2 meals with a minimum of 18 
people at a ski-in ski-out hotel. Price is pending. Another option would be March 2026 in Park City, 
Utah. Rooms at the Sheraton are still available now. Also, the Boston Ski Club has a trip running to 
Snowmass. A discussion about twenty people going to Snowmass continued. 
 
The recent trip to Switzerland with the Boston Ski Club was discussed next. The information about 
skiing could have been better, but in general, the trip was good. It was agreed that future trips will 
remain an active topic. Keystone was suggested since there are lots of places within a half hour to go 
skiing. Mark stressed that the club has to decide the destination soon since bookings are filling up fast 
 
The next topic of discussion was the dinner dance, to be held on April 27 at the Deutscher Club. The 
menu has been discussed with Ewald. A discussion concerning the price ensued. It was suggested that 
members pay $90 and guests pay $120. Mark Sternefeld motioned that everyone pay $100. The 
motion was seconded by Guenther Heim and was carried by all members present. This price will cover 
the cost of an open bar, the band ($655 Bernie) and the cost of the servers ($300). As opposed to last 
year when 52 people attended, Ewald has eliminated the extra gratuity charge. Klaus asked those who 
plan to attend the dinner dance to send their money to Inge immediately so that he can give Ewald an 
accurate count. The deadline for reservations is April 15. 
 
In closing, Klaus wished everyone who caught the “Swiss Flu” on the trip to Grindelwald a speedy 
recovery. At 2:00 PM Klaus motioned to end the meeting, seconded by Mark, accepted by all. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Laura Poteara 
Recording Secretary 


